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Ecclesiastes Chapter 3, Verse 1 

‘There is a time for everything and a season for every activity under 

the heavens.’ 

This is the time for transition. 

As we come to the end of another fabulous, busy school year, we share 

in the emotions of children starting their new adventures in secondary 

school and welcome our new children into Reception and Little Hollies.  

We wish all of our year 6 children, and those who may also be moving 

schools, the very best.  Year 6 are certainly ready for their next 

season in education as they celebrate the end of their journey at 

Deanery over the next 2 weeks.   

We also say our farewell to Mrs Walsham, who will be sadly leaving us 

at the end of this year.  We wish her all the best.  

Thank you for all those who have supported school over the last 

academic year, giving of their time to enhance the opportunities that 

we can offer our children.  Your engagement, enthusiasm and passion 

for what you do is very much appreciated.   

We look forward to welcoming you to school for Deanery Fest and to 

the traditional events that mark the end of the summer term.   
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LOVE 
Niamh (2MS) 

Deanery 

Values 

 

 

Zara (3OR) 

George (3OR) 

Jack (3OR) 

Matty (6W) 

Musfira (6W) 

 

HOPE 

PEACE JOY 

 

FAITH 

 

GRACE 

William (RHM) 

Joshua (1BM) 

Jake (2R) 

 

Ralph (RW) 

Sienna (3OR) 

Phase News 

New Reception children have enjoyed their Teddy Bear's Picnic this week, getting 

to know new friends and exploring their new environment. 

Nursery, Reception & Year 1 

Nursery have been making beach huts with wooden blocks and matching treasure 

coins to the correct numeral and numicon piece. Reception have been thinking about 

how we have been to kind to others and consolidating the different ways we can 

make of 5 and 10. Year 1 have been tasting different fruit to make fruit skewers 

and participating in 'Road to Paris' workshops.  

Year 2 and 3 Phase 

Year 2 and 3 have enjoyed taking part in a Road to Paris PE workshop this week 

where they got to try different Olympic and Paralympic sports such as wheelchair 

racing, volleyball, boccia and seated shooting. 

Years 4, 5 & 6 

It's been a very active couple of weeks in Years 4, 5 and 6.  This week we have been 

very fortunate to participate in a Road 2 Paris PE lesson led by Aspire, where the 

children had the opportunity to experience volleyball, blindfold football, archery, 

wheelchair racing and boccia.  We have also been practising for sports day ready 

for next week.  Year 6 are super excited about their trip to Manchester on Friday - 

have fun guys!  

 

 

Eva (3T) 

Bara (5MC) 

Ria (6A) 



 

 

Pupil Voice 
 

Hallie (RHM) - "We talked about how to look after babies and what they need to grow. 

When I was a baby I couldn't run but now I can, really fast!"  

Rhiannon (3OR) – “I enjoyed swimming and doing the 25m." 

Jamie (3OR) - "I liked doing the BBQ dance in Arts week." 

Teddy (3OR) - "I felt proud doing an assembly for all of the Year 3 parents." 

All of 3OR enjoyed having Mrs Luckett and Miss Turner take and teach them 

swimming. 

Emilia (3T) – “I liked going to my new classroom to meet my new teacher, Miss 

Rondet.” 

Sofia (3T) – “I liked PSHE this week because we were learning about first aid.” 

Jessica (3T) – “PE because we have been training for sports day and it is fun!” 

5MC Pupil voice – “in science we had great fun learning about pulleys and then trying to 

make some.  It was quite hard to piece everything together to make sure it works and 

to ensure the string could hold the weight of the item.  We persevered to try and 

make it successful and we had lots of fun!” 

Amelia R (6A) - I enjoyed the Y6 Park Day because I got to meet lots of new people 

that are going to my new school. 

Tilly (6A) - I'm enjoying our production rehearsals, especially learning the dances. It's 

fun to do something different. 

Zara (6W) - "I liked film making in creative arts week because it was fun directing and 

acting on camera. We made a film in our group called The Magic Tree - where some 

children found a tree with a door in it, they opened it and then...." 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

Olympic Week – 15th July  
 

In the final week of term, we will be celebrating the Olympics to mark the Paris 

Olympics, which begins the following week. Children will be taking part 

in Olympics themed activities and finding out about countries that compete in the 

Olympics.  

On Thursday 18th July we are inviting children to dress up in the colours of their year 

groups country in return for a donation to our chosen International charities – MND, 

MS Society, RAFA.  

(Please note, we are just dressing up in the colours from each country’s flag - there is 

no requirement to buy anything!)  

· Nursery - Italy 

· Reception - China 

· Y1 - Greece 

· Y2 - Jamaica 

· Y3 - Egypt 

· Y4 - Australia 

· Y5 - Japan 

· Y6 - Mexico 

We look forward to brightening up the school and raising some funds for well 

deserving charities. 

 

 

Sustainable Travel Award 

 
On Thursday 20th June, some of the eco leaders represented Deanery to collect our 

recognition award for our efforts in walking and scootering to school and sustainable 

travel.  Well done, thank you and congratulations to everyone's efforts!  



 

  

Arts Week Raffle 
 

 



  

March of the Elephants 

 
Proudly presenting Hope Trunkingham – the Deanery elephant in the St Giles March 

of the Elephants 

From 1st July to 8th September, the streets, parks and open spaces of Lichfield, 

Tamworth and Sutton Coldfield will be home to over 60 beautifully designed elephant 

sculptures. 30 large elephant sculptures have been designed by local and national 

artists. Plus, you’ll also be able to admire more than 40 mini members of the herd, 

designed by local schools and community groups. 

Which one will you collect first? Make sure to download the app from the iOS or 

Android store, or the map which you can download from the website! 🗺 

https://buff.ly/3xuz5GA 

 

Goodbye… 

We are very sad to announce that Mrs Walsham will be leaving us at the end of term! 

Staff and children at Deanery wish Mrs Walsham all the very best and thank her for 

all her hard work and support during her time at Deanery. 

 



 

  

Vacancies at Deanery 

 

 



 

 

  

Attendance at Deanery 

 

We have lost 610 learning days due to unauthorised term time holidays this year. 

Under the new national framework that comes into force in August, all schools will be 

required to consider a fine when a child has missed 10 or more sessions (5 days) for 

unauthorised reasons. 

Following these guidelines, we would have issued 63 fines this year. 

From August 2024, the fine for school absences across the country will be £80 if 

paid within 21 days, or £160 if paid within 28 days. 

 

 
 



 

 

  

RNIB Stamps Appeal 

As a school, we would like to support RNIB this festive season and collect stamps to 

make a difference to blind and partially sighted people. 

If you receive cards and letters through the post, could you save the stamps and 

send them in to us? We will recycle them and send them on to the RNIB who will 

recycle them into much-needed funds for their services. 

We will have a collection box in the main school entrance or just send your stamps 

in to us in a bag or envelope and we will pop them in the collection box for you

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Nurse 

 
Please follow the link below for an updated telephone number and 

email address for the School Nursing Team.  If you have any 

concerns or worries around the health and wellbeing of your child, 

please contact the School Nursing team.    Birmingham Community 

Healthcare NHS Foundation Trust website here  

https://www.bhamcommunity.nhs.uk/patients-public/children-and-young-people/services-parent-portal/birmingham-school-health-advisory-service/birmingham-shas-school-nursing-teams/
https://www.bhamcommunity.nhs.uk/patients-public/children-and-young-people/services-parent-portal/birmingham-school-health-advisory-service/birmingham-shas-school-nursing-teams/
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